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July 27, 2018
Dear Potential Community Partner,

Peace Lutheran Church in Tacoma’s Hilltop neighborhood began serving free hot meals to the community more than 30 years ago in collaboration with our neighbor, New Covenant Pentecostal Church. Since its beginning, the Community Meals program has worked with volunteers from other churches and organizations in the Tacoma/Pierce County area who prepare and serve dinners every weeknight in April and October. Everyone is invited and welcome.
In 2001, Peace Community Center was created to provide academic tutoring, mentoring, and support to Hilltop students, adding these services in community development to our free meals. Today Peace Lutheran Church and Peace Community Center partner to run the Community Meals program, and often families involved with Peace Community Center participate.

Upon receipt of a Domestic Hunger grant from the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America, Peace Lutheran Church and Peace Community Center are taking an additional step in the direction of community develop by expanding to a year-round, once-a-week dinner meal with a Community Resources Ministry to provide ongoing connection with Community Meal participants.

The Community Resources Ministry is seeking a Community Resource Minister who will be present at each meal to meet with participants to provide available social services and journey with them toward economic sustainability.

We are also seeking community advisors to be present at a meal on a quarterly basis to advise participants in areas that are of importance to the underserved.  We have identified the following issues: Domestic Violence, Educational Services, Affordable Housing, Substance Abuse,

Medical/Dental Services, Employment Opportunities, Emergency Resources, Mental Health Services, Legal Aid, Financial Services, and Health Screening.

In the Hilltop area, 42% of families with children live below poverty level.  Our goal is to help struggling families on their journey to sustainable lives. To encourage cooperation among people of diverse backgrounds, we are asking local businesses, churches, service organizations, and youth groups to provide and serve the meals.

If you are interested in participating, please contact Teri Jelinek at 206-718-6109 for more information.  Thank you for your interest.

God’s peace!

Teri Jelinek




John Stroeh

Community Resource Coordinator

Pastor
2106 South Cushman Avenue   •   Tacoma, WA 98405   •   phone: 253.383.1317/253.383.0702

